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Glenwood Special Day School!

February 4, 2013
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE  

We are well into the year, 2013 already, and if Wiarton Willie is accurate Spring is around the corner. What we haven’t left behind, are the challenges associated with Winter. We have had a number of “indoor” days because of extremely cold temperatures. Between this and slippery conditions we have had to make the “large group” decision to stay in at times. Thank-you for sending appropriate clothing to keep your child warm on the days we do go outside. The fresh air is good for all of us when we are able to get out.


Students (and staff) continue to enjoy numerous special events and activities at school. Weekly, we are able to enjoy special guest performers as well as our Thursday morning special student events. February promises to be a busy month, as do all the months that follow! Check the list of events below for details.


Again, credit goes to the many people whose organization and creativity allow for the special activities, and to the school council for providing the necessary finances that are needed at times. 

Those who are ill stay home!
It is good news to everyone that most of our families have been doing an excellent job of anticipating the illness of their children and keeping them home and/or getting treatment for them. For this reason we are better able to reduce the risk of illness to other children and to the staff. 

We know that the fragile nature of some of our students is such that an illness could have serious effects on them. We also know that staff are vulnerable as they work in close proximity with students who may be coughing or sneezing .

The bottom line is, “THANK-YOU” for caring for others by keeping your child home when they are ill.

It takes a special person, with patience and wisdom to share, to unlock the treasure awaiting within children everywhere! You are certainly those special people working (with us) to unlock the treasures within your children.
Remember: COMMUNICATION with the OFFICE and your  child’s teacher!
You may communicate with the teacher by way of your child’s COMMUNICATION BOOK or by calling the school.

 If your child is absent or will be coming from or going to “Alternative Care” let us know.  Calls regarding absences can be made between 8:00 and 8:45 a.m. to speak to Barb, or earlier if you just wish to leave a message.
Glenwood’s Phone Number is:       905-525-2140
Your  Phone Number is:      (be sure we have it)
PLEASE BE SURE THAT WE HAVE ALL NUMBERS AT WHICH YOU MIGHT BE CALLED IN TIME OF EMERGENCY OR NEED.
If you need to speak to the teacher:
Please note that when you call, your child’s teacher may not be able to come to the phone immediately to speak with you.  The class is his or her first responsibility and getting to a phone may not be possible.  However, we welcome your call.  Teachers will make an effort to get back to you as soon as possible.

CLASS NEWS!

Some classrooms may share by way of a class newsletter or may be planning to pass something along in our next newsletter. 

===================================

OTHER IMPORTANT MESSAGES!

LIFETOUCH PICTURES: If your child had pictures taken this year and you really liked them, then this may interest you.

Lifetouch has extended fall portraits availability online  - you can still place your order through mylifetouch.ca for your school portraits.
Delivery right to your door! All fall 2012 school portrait orders placed online at mylifetouch.ca will now be shipped to your home. (Additional shipping and handling fees apply)
Your portrait ID and Access Code can be found on your 8x10 portrait proof sheet – if you no longer have your proof sheet, contact Lifetouch Canada at 1-866-457-8212 for order information.

===================================

ODSP – Ontario Disability Support Program

As many of you know, the Ontario Government provides, by way of an ODSP pension, support for people with special needs (disabilities). Young people, beginning at age 18 are eligible for this support. However, you need to prepare ahead of time by getting all of the necessary paper work in. They WILL NOT back date pension payments. If you’re a month late, of six months past the 18th birthday, they will not pay you for months missed. 

One of our parents (Tara Fowler) has loaned me a package of information about ODSP, and I have made a limited number of copies to be shared with you on a first request, first served basis. Let me know if you’d like a copy. You may also request information by calling: the ODSP Office for Hamilton (area) at 519-756-5790 or toll free at 1-866-729-2228
Or you can access them at:

http://www.mcss/gov.on.ca/mcss/english/index.htm
==================
BUS BITS! – Don’t forget to call!
Please remember that buses cannot wait long for students in the morning or for someone to take them off the bus at the end of the day. SOMEONE should accompany students to/onto the bus in the morning and meet them to take them of at the end. Please help the driver and other families by being on time.

IF YOUR CHILD IS GOING TO BE ABSENT CONTACT THE BUS COMPANY TO LET THEM KNOW!
 
ATTRIDGE – 905-690-2632


CALEDONIA – 905-692-4488   

COUNCIL UPDATES – Help to support the efforts of YOUR School Counci!
GIFT CARD (FUNDSCRIP) PURCHASE – THROUGH GLENWOOD
Please check out the flyers when they come home. 

Though I’ve called them Gift Cards… they are really purchase cards that you can get for your own use or to give as gifts. They are available for many different stores and can be very convenient to use. 

AND BEST OF ALL – making purchases of cards through the school and Fundscrip brings a modest return to the school that can be used to support activities here. Thank-you to everyone who has been supporting this special program.

UP AND COMING EVENTS – Stay tuned!

 School Council continues to plan events and activities to enrich life for our students and their families. We will share notices regarding special events as they are planned. It is truly about our students, and we thank you for your involvement and support.Stay tuned for further announcements!

Watch for more information coming to you in the days ahead!

	February
	

	Feb. 7
	Hat/Mitts Decorating 

	Feb. 8
	Calvin the Magician comes to Glenwood 1:30 p.m.

	Feb. 12
	Mary Moore – Westdale Library – 1:30 p.m.

	Feb. 13
	McMaster Student Presentation 10:45-11:20

	Feb. 13
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	Feb. 14
	 Valentines Assembly – Dance 

	Feb. 15
	PD Day 

	Feb. 18
	Family Day (holiday)

	Feb. 20
	Chester the Clown 1:30 – 2:00

	Feb. 21
	Movie Day 

	Feb. 27
	McMaster Students – Drama – 10:45 – 11:20 a.m.

	Feb. 28
	Design a Class Get-Away – where would your class like to go?

	
	

	March
	

	Mar. 5
	Mary Moore – Westdale Library 1:30 p.m.

	Mar. 6
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	Mar. 7
	Winter Carnival

	Mar. 8 
	Tony the Guitar Man 1:30 – 2:00 p.m.

	Mar. 11 – 15
	March Break 

	Mar. 18
	Simply Ballroom – will perform 4 dances for us.

	Mar. 27
	McMaster Drama

	Mar. 29
	Good Friday  – holiday

	
	

	APRIL
	

	April 1
	Easter Monday – holiday

	Apr. 9
	Mary Moore – Westdale Library – 1:30 p.m.

	Apr. 10
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	Apr. 19
	Byron – Puppet (Fairy Tales)

	
	

	MAY
	

	May 7
	Mary Moore – Westdale Library – 1:30 p.m.

	May 8
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	May 14
	Sackville Hill Seniors Choir

	May 20
	Victoria Day  holiday

	May 31
	Break Dance Crew presentation

	
	

	JUNE
	

	June 3
	PD Day 

	June 11
	Mary Moore – Westdale Library – 1:30 p.m.

	June 12
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	June 26
	Graduation

	June 27
	Awards Assembly – Last Day for students

	June 29
	Professional Activity Day 


Thank-you!  K. Muldoon, Principal
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